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February 20, 2018 
 
 
Toronto and East York Community Council 
100 Queen St W 
Toronto M5H 2N2 
 
Foxbar Road Parking Amendments 
 
Dear Chair and Members, 
 
At the January 16th 2018 Toronto and East York Community Council Meeting I introduced a new business item to 
rescind the 10 minute daycare pick up parking on Foxbar Road. While the recommendations were prepared by city staff, 
I have since been advised that an additional recommendation needs to be introduced to also amend the "No Parking" and 
"Maximum One-Hour Time Limit Parking" bylaws in order to implement the extension of the permit parking 
regulations as approved by Toronto and East York Community Council on September 6th 2017.   
 
The recommendations below have been prepared by Transportation Services Staff.   
 
 
Recommendation: 
 

1. Toronto and East York Community Council re-open item TE 29.94 to add additional recommendations as 
follows; 
 

a. Toronto and East York Community Council rescind the existing maximum one-hour parking limit in 
effect from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, on the west and north side of Foxbar Road, 
between St. Clair Avenue West and Avenue Road. 

 
b. Toronto and East York Community Council rescind the existing parking prohibition in effect from 

7:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, on the west side of Foxbar Road, between St. Clair Avenue 
West and a point 68.6 metres south. 

 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Josh Matlow         
Toronto City Councillor              
Ward 22 – St. Paul's 
www.joshmatlow.ca 
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